
Alt Ward Introduction

• Alt Ward is a seventeen bed mixed acute ward at Clock View 

Hospital . It is one of eight acute wards within Mersey Care 

NHS Foundation Trust’ Local Division .

• The ward is designed to have six females and eleven males 

although this can be fluid dependent on the ratio of bed 

requests

• As a mixed sex ward, Alt was chosen to be the pilot ward for 

the sexual safety project within local division



How did we do it 

• Established a project team 

• Ward Charter

• Data Collection

• Safety Cross/DATIX



Ward Change Ideas 

• Sexual safety leaflet 

• Discussing QI in community meetings 

as a standing agenda item

• Sexual safety now an agenda item in named 

nurse sessions 

• Sexual Safety Board 

• Personal alarms 



Leaflet



Board



Divisional Changes 

• Sexual Safety is now an agenda item on the local 
division safety huddle; the safety huddle is a weekly 
forum provides a continual and clear line of sight of 
the quality of the care provided (from ward to board) 
with the aim of reviewing and triangulating 
information on a weekly basis, highlighting areas of 
potential risk early, implementing supportive action 
to enhance safety and quality and prevent/reduce 
untoward events occurring. It will also identify 
learning themes and trends to support effective risk 
management.



Changes to DATIX Coding

• Sexual Safety Recording on DATIX

• Sexual incidents has been added to the incident coding 
section to the DATIX for all 14 wards across the division

• Categories include; sexual assault patient on patient, patient 
on staff or other, staff or other on patient, report sexual abuse 
prior to MCT care and sexually inappropriate behaviour 

• Sub categories have been divided into A-D dependent on the 
severity of the incident; serious sexual assault (A), 
safeguarding threat of sexual abuse, report of sexual abuse 
and alleged serious sexual assault (B), alleged sexual assault 
(C) and sexually disinhibited behaviour (D).





Staff guidance in categorising  

DATIX



The Impact 

• In the three months prior to the start of the sexual safety 

project there were 15 recorded sexual safety incidents. 

• In the last three months of this year there have been 54, 

showing a significant increase since the change in 

coding

• We predicted an increase before the change was 

implemented therefore the executives were made aware 

of this



Challenges 

• Long pause in the project (7 x months) 

• Change of ward function 

• Sickness/pandemic

• Staff turnover/role changes  

• Measuring the impact 



Where are we up to 

• Collaborative ends September 2021

• Change of focus from the story of the project rather than 

measurement and data 

• Poster/storyboard/written piece 


